
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the General Rate Increase ) 
for Natural Gas  Service Provided  )  Case No. GR-2008-0060 
by Missouri Gas Utility, Inc.  )   
 
 

RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING FILING 
 

 COMES NOW Missouri Gas Utility, Inc. (MGU), on behalf of the Staff of the 

Missouri Public Service Commission and the Office of the Public Counsel, and in response to the 

Missouri Public Service Commission’s (Commission) Order Directing Filing, states as follows: 

 1. On November 13, 2007, the Commission issued its Order Directing Filing 

wherein it directed the parties to “jointly file the volumes and monthly increase information that 

is currently absent from the proposed notice for the local public hearing that was filed on 

October 17, 2007.” 

 2. The parties have conferred and reached agreement concerning the form of notice.  

Attached hereto as Appendix A is a form of notice that has been agreed to by the parties.  This 

form of notice is identical to that which was previously filed, except that it includes the requested 

volume and monthly increase information.  The parties continue to agree that the proposed form 

of notice should be sent to MGU’s customers as a bill insert with the MGU January bill.   

WHEREFORE, the parties request the Commission adopt the proposed form and time of  
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notice.   

Respectfully submitted, 

 

       
____________________________________ 
Dean L. Cooper  MBE#36592 
BRYDON, SWEARENGEN & ENGLAND P.C. 
312 E. Capitol Avenue 
P. O. Box 456 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 635-7166 
(573) 635-3847 facsimile 
dcooper@brydonlaw.com 

 
ATTORNEYS FOR MISSOURI GAS UTILITY, INC. 

 
 
 
 CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document was 
hand-delivered, or sent by electronic mail, on November 20, 2007, to the following: 
 
Lera Shemwell    Marc Poston 
Missouri Public Service Commission  Office of Public Counsel  
Jefferson City, MO   65102   Jefferson City, MO  65102 
lera.shemwell@psc.state.mo.us  marc.poston@ded.mo.gov 
 
 

       
_______________________________________ 


